Communication from Public

Name: Matt Wait
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Council File No: 21-1224

Comments for Public Posting: Cars in LA often abuse “bus only” lanes, and it is difficult to
enforce the rules. Cameras on the front of buses are the best way
to do so. We need to encourage people to use public transportation
instead of driving, and bus only lanes make the bus a faster and
more appealing option -- unless cars block the lanes.
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As a frequent driver and only occasional bus rider, I strongly
support camera enforcement of cars abusing bus only lanes. As a
driver, I respect bus only lanes because I believe in the
importance of public transit, and it’s infuriating when other
drivers don’t because they know there are no consequences.
Additionally, one of the reasons I drive to work is that the buses
that drive that route are slower than traffic because they are
constantly blocked by cars driving or parked in the bus lane. If
enforcement increases the speed of taking the bus, I would
convert to being a regular bus rider.



